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Richard H. Llewellyn, Jr., City Administrative Offi er 

2018-22 MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING NO. 27 - TECHNICAL 
CORRECTION (C.F. NO. 19-0389) 

The following technical correction is being made to Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) No. 27 for the Port of Los Angeles Command Officer Unit. The paragraph 
was inadvertently omitted from the final version of the MOU: 

Article 5.2 

K. Notwithstanding the above, a non-City employee who receives an initial appointment to 
City service in the class of Port Warden, shall receive the total number of vacation hours 
as provided for in LAAC section 4.245.1 (b ). Consistent with LAAC section 4.245.1 (b ), 
accruals for this employee shall be effective on his/her annual vacation anniversary date. 
Vacation hours are subject to deduction for absences as provided in LAAC Section 4.246. 

Please contact Paul Girard by email at paul.girard@lacity.org or telephone at (213) 
978-7638 if additional information is needed. 
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c: Daniel Quach, Office of the Controller 
Tish Lorenzana, Harbor Department 
Judy Salazar, Harbor Department 
Rosario Ferrara, President, Port Police Command Officers Unit 


